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Summary of the meeting of September 22, 2006


The Chair opened the first meeting of the Committee at 3:00 p.m. and submitted the order of business, document CP/CAAP-2852/06, for consideration.  It was approved without changes.

1. Opening remarks
In his introductory remarks, the Chair of the Committee, Ambassador Francisco Villagrán De León, underscored the Chair’s responsibility to promote transparency between the Committee and the Secretariat through contact and dialogue among delegations and the General Secretariat, particularly with the Secretariat for Administration and Finance.  He reminded delegates of the financial position of the Organization, as explained by the Secretary General in June 2006 to the General Assembly, and its impact on the work of the Committee.  He commented on the progress made with respect to improving that position and emphasized the important role of the Committee in ensuring that this trend continues.


The delegations of Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Honduras, Mexico, and United States, congratulated Ambassador Villagrán on his election as Chair of the Committee.

2. Election of the vice chair of the Committee

The delegation of Brazil, seconded by the delegation of Canada, proposed the candidacy of Ms. Margarita Arango, Alternate Representative of Colombia, for Vice Chair of the Committee.  Ms. Arango was elected by acclamation. 


The Vice Chair said a few words of gratitude on her election.


The Chair and several delegations congratulated Ms. Arango on her election.

3. Presentation of the Draft Work Plan of the Committee for the 2006-2007 period 
The Chair presented the Draft Work Plan of the Committee for 2006-2007, contained in document CP/CAAP-2851/06.  He explained that it was prepared on the basis of the General Assembly mandates assigned to the Committee.  It was agreed to consider the Chair’s proposal at the next meeting.
With regard to the work of the Committee, the delegation of the United States reported (in “Other Business” on the Order of Business) that it was particularly interested in the following topics: indirect costs, coordination between the CAAP and the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council on Integral Development (CEPCIDI) regarding scholarships, and the subject of quotas. In addition the United States delegation announced its country’s commitment to assisting the Secretariat in fundraising.  The Chair agreed with the delegation of the United States with regard to the need to deal with the subject of scholarships jointly with CEPCIDI and stated his intention to hold informal consultations with the delegates on the best way to achieve this.

4. Remarks by the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance

The Assistant Secretary for Administration and Finance, Ambassador Frank Almaguer, referred to the work of the Committee and pointed out that the financial position of the Organization is improving due to a series of factors, inter alia, the voluntary and continuous submission of financial and administrative information to the Committee on activities of the General Secretariat, thus facilitating CAAP decision-making; the restructuring of the General Secretariat to enhance accountability and internal coordination; the decisions of the CAAP and Permanent Council granting additional budgetary authority in both 2005 and 2006 to address urgent needs not included in the approved budgets; consideration by the Committee of all resources of the Secretariat, including Specific Funds; and the adjusted quota assessments effective in 2007, accompanied by the first Regular Fund Program-Budget ceiling increase in a decade. The Assistant Secretary applauded the partnership that has evolved between the CAAP and the Secretariat, and looks forward to the continuation of this partnership as the CAAP considers the Secretary General’s proposals to reduce the subsidy that flows from the Regular Fund to Specific Fund activities through improved indirect cost recovery mechanisms; incorporate mandatory and inflationary adjustments in the budget preparation and approval process;  and set the stage for a new quota assessment mechanism effective in 2009.  He emphasized that partnership and transparency will continue to characterize the relationship between the CAAP and the Secretariat. 
5. Presentation of the proposed amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat
The Director of the Department of Legal Affairs, Louis Ferrand, presented the proposed amendment to Article 23 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat, contained in document CP/CAAP-2850/06.  The delegations of Argentina, Honduras, and Mexico made observations on and asked questions about the proposed amendment. It was agreed to consider this proposal at the next meeting of the Committee.

6. Other business

a. Remarks by the Assistant Secretary General
The Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert Ramdin reiterated his full and broad support, as well as that of the Secretary General, to the Committee.  The Assistant Secretary General referred to the number of topics that the Committee has to deal with and underscored the importance of the Organization allocating resources and establishing the mechanisms necessary for the Secretariat to support the Committee in an appropriate manner.

b. Information documents presented by the General Secretariat 
Copies of the following information documents, prepared by the General Secretariat, were distributed in the meeting room: 

i. Report of the General Secretariat on the Special Appropriation of $624,000 from the Capital Building Fund for 2005 [Presence in compliance with Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02)] (CP/CAAP/INF.1/06 corr. 1)

ii. Statement of Supplementary Appropriations Pursuant to CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) [From Inception (January 7, 2003) to June 30, 2006] (CP/CAAP/ INF.2/06 corr. 1)

iii. Regular Fund Quota Collection as of September 21, 2006 (CP/CAAP/INF.3/06)

iv. Specific funds – General Secretariat Activities Related to All Specific Funds (Executive Summary) – Statement of Changes in Fund Balance – Summary by Organization (January 1, 2006 – August 31, 2006) (CP/CAAP/INF. 4/06)


The delegation of Honduras requested additional information on the activity related to Honduras which is mentioned in the information document “Statement of Supplementary Appropriations…” (CP/CAAP/INF. 2/06 corr. 1).  The Assistant Secretary stated that he would provide the information requested by the delegation of Honduras.

c. Support to the CAAP by the Secretariat
The delegation of Brazil recognized the outstanding and excellent support provided by the staff of the General Secretariat to the CAAP–both in the past and currently–which was being demonstrated on that occasion by the presence of the Assistant Secretary General and by the remarks of the Assistant Secretary. He requested that his delegation’s appreciation of staff members be placed on record.

The delegation of the United States expressed its satisfaction with the Secretariat’s readiness to support the Committee and its members.

d. Upcoming meetings

The Chair announced that the second meeting of the Committee had been scheduled for the morning of September 28.  He also stated that, whenever possible, the meetings of the Committee would be held on Tuesday mornings.

The meeting ended at 4:33 p.m.
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